Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on June 21, 2005.

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Patricia Caron, Rolf Hilbig, and James Wettlaufer. Absent: Steven
Anderstrom, Howard Fife, and Helen Kreiger.

7:00 p.m. Chairperson called the meeting to order.

7:03 p.m. Minutes of Commission Meeting held on June 14, 2005, were read, accepted and will be distributed.
Member’s signatures affixed to Vendor Voucher for the purchase of stamps totaling $9.08.

Rolf Hilbig suggested purchasing identification badges, which would include the Town logo, Conservation Commission
and Member Name. This would help identifying members on site visits as well as at meetings. Secretary will check for

prices at Staples.

7:25 p.m. We received a copy from the DEP, A LICENSE TO APPLY CHEMICALS FOR CONTROL OF NUISANCE
AQUATIC VEGETATION ISSUED TO LEE LYMAN OF LYCOTT ENVIRONMENTAL RESEARCH INC.

James Wettlaufer said that the seeding of Milfoil was done on June 21, 2005 instead of June 20, 2005 because of
mechanical problems with the boat. Lee Lyman himself applied the chemicals to personally note the amount of Water
shield along the lake. Mr. Lyman also indicated to Jim that he had hoped to eradicate the Water shield and that he might
consider hydro raking the Water shield at his expense since the chemicals are not doing the job. There is also the possible
use of 2, 4-D which would require a notice to all lake abutters prior to application.

7:35 p:m. John C. Reed of 245 Stafford Rd. came in response to the Enforcement Order sent on June 15, 2005, He said he
stopped all work upon receiving the order. He was given an application for a Notice of Intent and instructed how to instail
a siltation fence and was told he could hydro seed. He will present the completed Notice of Intent on 6-28-2005.

7:55 p.m. Andy Goodhall requested a Certificate of Compliance for the project DEP File #184-168 at 22 Stony Hill Rd.
The project was discussed and pictures presented. Members are to do a site visit during the week.

8:15 p.m. Mr. Warren Kenniston of 14 Candlewood Dr. came to review the Notice of Intent for the project at 12
Candlewood Dr. since he was unable to attend Mr. Dennis Scott’s Public Hearing.

9:00 p.m. James Wettlaufer spoke of the problems on Forest Park (Private Road) and Over The Top {Town Road), that
Brian Johnson, Highway Supervisor has attempted to correct. James Wettlaufer suggested that we could possibly contact
the professor responsible for the Conway Study that we might implement some of their suggestions that have never been
done before.

Motion to adjourn made by Rolf Hilbig, seconded and approved by all. Meeting adjourned 9:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitied by:
“Patricia J. Caron, Seéretary

Copies to: Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Buil/ ing Inspector, Highway Surveyor,
File and HCC Chairperson




